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This show is starting to improve as I can’t remember what happened last
week. Far too often the shows would be almost interchangeable with the
same talent appearing over and over. Now though, things are being mixed
up enough that I can’t even guess what was on here last week. Therefore,
hopefully we can have another show that I forget by Sunday again. Let’s
get to it.

Opening sequence.

Rich Swann vs. Ariya Daivari

Daivari misses a shot in the corner and Rich dances away as only he can.
A dropkick gives Swann two but Daivari rolls away before the Phoenix
splash can launch. Instead he sends Swann hard into the post and stomps
away back inside. We hit the neck crank before Daivari puts on something
like a Sharpshooter with his arms, only to have Swann make the rope.
Shame too as that was a cool looking move. A big kick to the head knocks
Daivari silly and a rollup gets two. Daivari grabs a reverse DDT and the
frog splash gets two. Another kick do Daivari’s head sets up the Phoenix
splash to give Rich the pin at 5:41.

Rating: C-. As dull as Daivari is, Swann continues to be one of the most
energetic members of the roster. Sure his big thing is dancing but that’s
become background information to the solid matches he’s put on. The
problem is he’s stuck here on Main Event or in unimportant matches on 205
Live. At least the matches are still good though, which is a great reason
to keep him around.

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/07/14/main-event-july-6-2017-the-latest-show-i-forgot-to-remember/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/07/14/main-event-july-6-2017-the-latest-show-i-forgot-to-remember/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/07/14/main-event-july-6-2017-the-latest-show-i-forgot-to-remember/


Long recap of Enzo Amore vs. Big Cass.

From Raw.

Here’s Enzo to open the show. He lists off all the bad things that have
happened to him in the last year and says that all happened while Cass
was behind his back. Cass watched all that time because he never had
Enzo’s back. Cass wanted to take advantage of the silver tongue but now
he has to face the fists that come with it.

Enzo is grateful for everything that’s happened to him and he’d shove his
dad down a wishing well before he joined the dark side. He’s grateful to
every kid out there wearing his gear. They’re the people who help put
food on his table because he believes in the good that he’s doing. It’s
something you just can’t teach. He walks in and out of a room with
confidence because he knows who he is and he knows where he’s going. He’s
been in holes a lot deeper than seven feet before and Cass is nothing
more than a catchphrase that Enzo wrote.

Cass said his mouth writes checks that he can’t back up but no one goes
harder than him. Next time, don’t be surprised if that merchandise check
is for ZERO DIMES. Unless he starts wearing a Casshole shirt. Enzo is
ready to go but comes back to say he’s ready to fight on his own because
it’s all him now.

Also from Raw.

Samoa Joe and Brock Lesnar are live via satellite for a sitdown
interview. Joe rants about being tired of answering questions because
he’s ready to fight. Lesnar calls him a coward but Joe says Brock can
never get his hands on him. Joe is ready to fight so Lesnar lists off all
the names he’s beaten. That’s fine with Joe, who has a list of names he’s
choked out. Lesnar and Heyman chuckle so Joe walks out and goes to find
Brock. Angle tries to talk him down but security pulls Joe away from
Lesnar’s room.

Kalisto vs. Scott Dawson

And Revival isn’t on Raw….why? Dawson sends him into the corner to start



so Kalisto slaps him in the face. A dropkick sends Dawson outside and
that means a teased dive. Dash Wilder tries to offer a distraction but
Dawson’s rollup only gets two. A knee to the shoulder works a bit better
and we take over with Kalisto in trouble. Back with Kalisto knocking him
off the ropes and getting two off a middle rope crossbody. Dawson comes
back with a slingshot suplex (ala Tully) but Kalisto counters into a
small package for the victory at 8:10.

Rating: D+. Did I mention I don’t know why Revival is here instead of on
Raw? They were one of the big surprises on the post-Wrestlemania Raw and
for some reason they can’t get back on Raw no matter how much the tag
division could use them. The match was nothing to see but Dawson isn’t
exactly known for his singles work.

We look at Braun Strowman threatening to hurt Roman Reigns on Raw.

From Raw one more time.

Apollo Crews vs. Braun Strowman

Crews does what he can to start but is quickly thrown outside as soon as
Strowman gets his hands on him. We hit the neck crank before Crews is
sent outside again. Titus fires him up enough that two enziguris stagger
Strowman. The standing moonsault is broken up with Strowman kicking
Apollo across the ring in an awesome block. Three straight powerslams
finally put Crews away at 4:13.

Rating: D. This was just a step above a squash and that’s all it needed
to be. Strowman is gearing up for the second biggest match at Sunday’s
pay per view and it makes sense to have him squash someone. At least it
was someone fresh and not the same stuff we’ve seen a dozen times.

Post match Titus tries to save Apollo from a worse beating but takes one
himself. Apollo gets thrown into the ambulance but it won’t drive away.
Of course Reigns is the driver (Thanks for having Crews’ back earlier you
jerk) and he spears Strowman off the stage. Strowman is on his feet
before the show is over.

Overall Rating: C. The Raw stuff more than saves the show from a pretty



dull week of original wrestling. Dawson and Wilder being stuck here makes
my head hurt and spin at the same time but until something changes,
they’re not going to be on Raw for whatever reason. I’m sure it’s asking
too much to push one of the top teams in the world when you already have
so many heels on Raw. Clearly turning or depushing one of those teams (or
moving American Alpha over to Raw) is out of the question so we’re stuck
with things like this for now. Dang I really get annoyed at the tag
division.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
Histories of Saturday Night’s Main Event and Clash of the
Champions, now in PAPERBACK. Check out the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/05/19/history-of-saturday-n
ights-main-event-and-clash-of-the-champions-now-in-paperback-
plus-price-drops/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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